

IPE SIMULATION WORKGROUP - AGENDA
Monday – August 7th, 2017
9:00 a.m. - CHS 340

Item	Discussion
Welcome and Intro	
Review minutes from previous meeting	Any changes
MIPERC Simulation Design Competition	<ol style="list-style-type: none"> 1. Name change to Simulation Design Competition not Simulation Wars 2. Website 3. Guidelines 4. Rubric 5. Simulation Design Template from NLN 6. Prizes 7. Forms (4)- 1 for advisors, 1 for student groups, 1 for community groups, 1 for submission 8. Review Surveys- Pre and Post. Katie working on IRB for publication 9. Next steps
Next meeting	Next Meeting?

IPE SIMULATION WORKGROUP - MINUTES

Monday – August 7, 2017

9:00 a.m. - CHS 340

IPE – Simulation Champion Work Group Meeting Minutes –

Participants: Katie Branch, Samantha Scanlon, Lisa Naymick, Mike Shoemaker, Geraldine Terry, Molly Paulson, Libby MacQuillan, Chanel Newton, Jessica Fritzler, Carla Floyd-Slabaugh, Peggy deVoest, Alicia Gonzalez, Jamie Platt, Vicki Swendroski, Scott Berlin, Mary Spalding

Minutes by Mary Spalding

Item	Discussion
Welcome and Intro	Introduction of participants
Review minutes from previous meeting	Minutes approved.
Student Officers	-Lisa to give update on student positions
PIPES meetings for Fall	-Lisa to give update -
Sim Design Competition	<p>-This event will not be called Sim Wars. Katie and Samantha have chosen a new name to be called Simulation Design Competition. Teams of students and community members will design a simulation with the winning sim being presented in April and also presented as a poster presentation. Information will be posted on a website including a description of the event. The Sim Work group reviewed the site, made suggestions and then approved the information. Event will be announced at MIPERC conference on 9/21/2017.</p> <p>-Discussion of prizes. Community members will be awarded a plaque but no cash prizes. Students will be awarded cash prizes of \$500 for first prize, \$250 for second prize, \$100 for third.</p> <p>-Katie distributed an Interprofessional Simulation Design Rubric. Sim Workgroup reviewed the rubric, discussion and suggestions. Katie will make updates to the form.</p> <p>-There will be one form will serve both the students and community members.</p> <p>-Katie and Samantha would like to see the information published. -Sim Workgroup reviewed three sample surveys as follows:</p>

	<p>CPAT: http://www.wrha.mb.ca/professionals/collaborativecare/files/S2-Queen-CPAT.pdf</p> <p>IEPS: https://nexusipe-resource-exchange.s3.amazonaws.com/Tool.Interdisciplinary-Education-Perception-Scale-IEPS.pdf</p> <p>ELIQ: file:///C:/Users/scanlons/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/INetCache/Content.Outlook/J7DGEP02/Entry%20Level%20Interprofessional%20Questionnaire.pdf</p> <p>These surveys could be used for pre and post survey. A suggestion to register and then have the pre-survey obtained as attachment. Another suggestion would be to have just a post-survey. Sim Workgroup decided to create and use just a post-survey.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> -Resources will be provided on the website for students and community members to use in creating simulation. -Sam and Katie will work to complete the website prior to the Fall Start Up meetings.
Next meeting	<p>Next Meeting – will be determined by a group Doodle.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Suggested meeting will be planned for early September prior to MIPERC.

IPE SIMULATION WORKGROUP - AGENDA
Monday – September 18th , 2017
9:00 a.m. - CHS 340

Item	Discussion
Welcome and Intro	Welcome Dianne Green-Smith from Social Work
Review minutes from previous meeting	Any changes
MIPERC Simulation Design Competition	<ol style="list-style-type: none"> 1. Simulation Design Competition <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Website completed - Prizes confirmed for student winners as 1st prize \$500, 2nd prize \$250 and 3rd prize \$100 - Advisors - Evaluators for Submissions 2. Promoting at PIPES 3. Table at MIPERC Conference 4. Questions
PIPES Meetings	Lisa to give update
Next meeting	Next Meeting?

IPE SIMULATION WORKGROUP - MINUTES

Monday – September 18th , 2017

9:00 a.m. - CHS 340

IPE – Simulation Champion Work Group Meeting Minutes –

Participants: Katie Branch, Samantha Scanlon, Lisa Naymick, Mike Shoemaker, Geraldine Terry, Andy Booth, Chanel Newton, Jessica Fritzler, Carla Floyd-Slabaugh, Peggy deVoest, Alicia Gonzalez, Dianne Green-Smith, Mary Spalding

Minutes by Mary Spalding

Item	Discussion
Welcome and Intro	Welcome Dianne Green-Smith.
Review minutes from previous meeting	Minutes approved.
Sim Design Competition & PIPEs meetings for Fall, 2017	<p>-Samantha provided update regarding the PIPEs Simulation Design Competition. Prizes have been approved for student groups as \$500 first prize, \$250 for second prize and \$100 for third prize.</p> <p>- Samantha encouraged PIPEs faculty/staff members to consider becoming advisors by registering on the PIPEs website. So far, Cindy Bartman and Carla Slabaugh have signed up to advise teams.</p> <p>-There are no teams signed up yet. An information table will be displayed and manned at the MIPERC conference. Officers were encouraged to get in touch with Lisa so she can assist with coordinating table coverage at MIPERC.</p> <p>-Suggestions were discussed to increase awareness of the Design Competition including a mixer after PIPEs so students can make connections for simulation design teams. Jessica suggested a one hour info session and Alicia thought maybe two session would be good if there was one in Allendale and one offered at CHS. Carla suggested creating a potential video presentation to be accessed through a website or podcast which would also provide contact info where interested parties could connect in case they had further questions. Mike suggested announcing the Sim Design Competition at the end of each simulation in debriefing. - Lisa provided an updated regarding the PIPEs meeting held last Thursday, 9/14, indicating 70 students participated representing 14 disciplines. Dr. Sheagren presented. The feedback suggestions for future meetings included a less physician based event and more, more interactive activities.</p> <p>-Lisa provided information for upcoming PIPEs meetings:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none">- October 16th from 5-8pm. Devos Medical Ethics Colloquy. Students will have the opportunity to meet and greet with speakers from 5-6p and then

	<p>event will be live streamed for students to watch in a room which is to be determined.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> -October 24 from 5-6:30p - Susan G Komen Breast Cancer Survivorship Panel. -November 7 from 5-6:30p Forensic Evaluation of Medical Errors Simulation Event. -December 6 from 6-6p – Michigan Department of Corrections Panel Presentation – Diane suggested inviting Criminal Justice. <p>-Student Officers are working together to compile a list of suggested topics for future PIPEs meetings to be held in 2018 January, February and March.</p> <p>-Suggestion – add student officers to website.</p> <p>-Katie suggested advisors be encouraged to sign up using website. She also brought forward the concept of assigning Sim Design Competition evaluators who will not be advisors so there is no conflict of interest. The following have agreed to be Sim Design Competition evaluators: Mike Shoemaker, Andy Booth, Gerry Terry, Diane Green-Smith and Peggy deVoest. Also either Samantha Scanlon or Katie Branch will be an evaluator and the other will be the person to coordinate the Sim Design Competition applications from the website including making the applications anonymous prior to sharing with the evaluators.</p>
Next meeting	Next Meeting – will be determined by a group Doodle – October

IPE SIMULATION WORKGROUP - AGENDA
Monday – October 16th , 2017
9:00 a.m. - CHS 340

Item	Discussion
Welcome and Intro	Welcome
Review minutes from previous meeting	Any changes
MIPERC Simulation Design Competition	<ol style="list-style-type: none">1. Simulation Design Competition<ul style="list-style-type: none">- Entries- Advisors2. Ways to promote?3. Questions
PIPES Meetings	Lisa to give update
Student Officers	Update
Next meeting	Schedule Next Meeting

IPE SIMULATION WORKGROUP - MINUTES

Monday – October 16th , 2017

9:00 a.m. - CHS 340

IPE – Simulation Champion Work Group Meeting Minutes –

In Person Participants: *Katie Branch, Samantha Worthem, Lisa Naymick, Mike Shoemaker, Geraldine Terry, Chanel Newton, Carla Floyd-Slabaugh, Alicia Gonzalez, Dianne Green-Smith, Cindy Bartman, Mary Spalding*

Skype Participant: *Libby MacQuillan*

Minutes by Mary Spalding

Item	Discussion
Welcome and Intro	Welcome.
Review minutes from previous meeting	Change Carla Foster to Carla Slabaugh on previous minutes.
MIPERC Simulation Design Competition	<ol style="list-style-type: none">1. Simulation Design Competition<ul style="list-style-type: none">- Entries - There is one team signed up from the community. Decision to move the registration deadline to 12/1/2017 to allow time for more participants.- Advisors – Four Advisors have signed up2. Ways to promote?<p>Options to increase recruitment of teams was discussed. Suggestion to create student feedback forms which inquire what is holding students back for participating what time would work, are students interested or not and why? Also suggested to develop a tool to hand out at upcoming PIPES breast cancer event and also at IPE simulation class events. Also suggested to ask Brenda Pawl to add on Simulation Design to her certificate and to share with the Faculty Simulation Team. Discussion of officers creating a video to inform students about Design Competition. Samantha will work with Miles regarding filming. The video could be presented at info sessions and also present 30 minutes prior to PIPES events. Lisa will work with officers to develop an info session.</p>
PIPES Meetings	Lisa reviewed agenda and format of upcoming PIPES events: -October 24 from 5-6:30p - Susan G Komen Breast Cancer Survivorship Panel. 25 participants are signed up to attend. And looking for more to attend the panel of speaker meet and greet.

	<p>-November 7 from 5-6:30p Forensic Evaluation of Medical Errors Simulation Event.</p> <p>-December 6 from 6-6p – Michigan Department of Corrections Panel Presentation</p>
Student Officers	<p>Officers presented a list of topics for winter which they have discussed and voted on. Sim Workgroup discussed and decided on the following:</p> <p>End of January - Maternal Health</p> <p>February - Genetic counseling –personal medicine, 23 and me testing, several speakers or broader topic of regenerative medicine. One health – whole picture</p> <p>March – Sim Design Competition presented</p> <p>April - Sexual assault panel –suggestions for contacts include the GVSU Counseling office, YWCA, police academy and community</p> <p>Fall 2018 - look into CEU - Human trafficking education – Joy Washburn as contact / Bethany Christian Services / Wegewood / Katie will pull contact info from previous conferences.</p> <p>Suggestion to have a therapist available in case anyone wants to make contact at these events. Counseling Center may be willing to come out and be onsite.</p>
Next meeting	Doodle will be distributed for next meeting

IPE SIMULATION WORKGROUP - AGENDA
Monday – November 13th , 2017
9:00 a.m. - CHS 340

Item	Discussion
Welcome and Intro	Welcome – New Members: Vicki Washington & Jillian Graves from Eastern Michigan
Review minutes from previous meeting	Any changes
MIPERC Simulation Design Competition	<ol style="list-style-type: none"> 1. Simulation Design Competition <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Entries - Advisors 2. November 9th Simulation Design Competition Information Session 3. Questions
PIPES Meetings	Lisa to give update on past and future meetings
Student Officers	Update- Recap topics for Winter Semester
Next meeting	Schedule Next Meeting- December? Or January?

IPE SIMULATION WORKGROUP - MINUTES

Monday – November 13th , 2017

9:00 a.m. - CHS 340

IPE – Simulation Champion Work Group Meeting Minutes –

In Person Participants: *Katie Branch, Samantha Worthem, Lisa Naymick, Mike Shoemaker, Geraldine Terry, Chanel Newton, Carla Floyd-Slabaugh, Alicia Gonzalez, Dianne Green-Smith, Cindy Bartman, Jamie Platt, Jessica Fritzler, Andy Booth, Peggy deVoest, Mary Spalding*

Skype Participant: *None*

Minutes by Mary Spalding

Item	Discussion
Welcome and Intro	Welcome to group and welcome to new members Vicki Washington and Jillian Graves from Eastern Michigan University
Review minutes from previous meeting	No changes
MIPERC Simulation Design Competition	<p>1. Simulation Design Competition</p> <p>-The Officers held an info session and out of this event another student group signed up. There is one MSU and one Pre-SLP would like to be placed into a group. There are currently four Advisors available to support the Sim Design Competition. There are two nursing students who have an advisor and are looking for another student in a different discipline. Lisa has several students who would like to work with a group and she will work to place students who are interested.</p> <p>-Miles Jonassen created a video for the PIPES website. Katie shared the video with the Sim Workgroup.</p> <p>-Mary was asked to share a link with PSS from KCON, OVPH and CHP for the Sim Design Competition. Message will indicate individual students who are interested are encouraged to sign up alone, and Lisa will assist with placement of interested candidate onto a team.</p> <p>-Lisa will be hosting another info session and she will share the date and time. Lisa will be present at IPE certificate open house from 11a-1p on Wed 11/15 in 119.</p> <p>-Katie is waiting to hear back from Pat Smith with regards to the sim designs which are submitted to the Sim Design Competition being included in a Sim Center catalog of scenarios and also the possibility for publishing.</p>
PIPES Meetings	-October 24 from 5-6:30p - Susan G Komen Breast Cancer Survivorship Panel with five panelists, went very well. Students liked that style of presentation. The event video is available on the PIPES website.

	<p>-November 7 from 5-6:30p Forensic Evaluation of Medical Errors Simulation Event with Dr. Bruce Barkalow presenting also went very well. Dr. Bruce spoke about errors related to medical device. There were 30-40 attendees. Alisha shared the disciplines which were represented at the event. Lisa would like to see the numbers come up for future events.</p> <p>-December 6 from 5-6p in room CHS 123– Michigan Department of Corrections Panel Presentation. The Officers will come up with questions for event. Email Lisa or Jessica with suggestions.</p> <p>- End of January, 5-6:30p - Maternal health- Jamie taking lead with regards to contacts. Several suggestions included breast feeding post partum, PT talk about pelvic issues and also could include Nursing, SLP, and Pharmacy. Topics could include professionals from Social Worker, Spectrum, Pine Rest, lactation consultants. Suggested to include three to five professionals to speak about their roles and cover a question and answer session. Also potential streaming will be available for outside viewers who are interested.</p> <p>-February - Genetic counseling – suggested to reach out to new faculty member and also Katie has a contact at Spectrum who spoke at health forum that she will contact.</p> <p>-March event – in conjunction with Devos Medical Ethics Colloquy “The Ethics of Genome Editing” arranging a meet speakers event</p> <p>-March PIPES - – Sim Design Competition presented</p> <p>April - Sexual assault panel – suggestion to contact GVSU Women’s Center, to include social worker perspective and university counseling along with YWCA.</p> <p>- Fall 2018 - Topics for fall include a potential human trafficking sim. Topics will also depend on submissions from the design competition.</p>
Student Officers	<p>Jessica shared:</p> <p>-Feedback from students regarding recent PIPES events included request for more panels</p> <p>-Preliminary – Likert scale included: -Dr. Shagren –Gaining perspective from other disciplines was low, not specific to discipline rather from patient perspective. Suggestion – patient is shared provider on team.</p> <p>-Common culture is changing. Suggestion for break out time in the beginning which would allow students to introduce themselves. The group discussed the importance of students talking to one another. Possibly have speakers pose a question to students at the end of event and then have students discuss amongst themselves. For example how the event topic will impact future practice.</p> <p>-Officers will work on dates for future so all dates ready to go and to be scheduled in January meeting. Also January meeting will include working on design competition</p>
Next meeting	Doodle will be distributed for early January

IPE SIMULATION WORKGROUP - AGENDA
Monday – January 15th , 2018
9:00 a.m. - CHS 340

Item	Discussion
Welcome and Intro	Welcome –Happy New Year!
Review minutes from previous meeting	Any changes
MIPERC Simulation Design Competition	<ol style="list-style-type: none"> 1. Simulation Design Competition <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Deadline was December 1st – 5 students teams & 2 community member teams :D - Poster presentation accepted at NAP (National Association of Providers) on the Simulation Design Competition - Katie submitted IRB application - Consent form made for teams to allow MIPERC members to use their designs- will be reviewed by Pat Smith 2. Questions
PIPES Meetings	Lisa to give update
Student Officers	<p>Updates</p> <p>-Lisa, Sam, and officers will get together in February to edit job descriptions and post them by mid March</p>
Next meeting	Schedule Next Meeting- February: 2 hour meeting to review Simulation Design Competition Entries and choose winners to announce March 1 st

IPE SIMULATION WORKGROUP - MINUTES

Monday – January 15th, 2018

9:00 a.m. - CHS 340

IPE – Simulation Champion Work Group Meeting Minutes –

In Person Participants: Katie Branch, Samantha Worthem, Lisa Naymick, Mike Shoemaker, Geraldine Terry, Dianne Green-Smith, Cindy Bartman, Peggy deVoest, Molly Paulson, Meghan Fox, Mary Spalding

Skype Participant: Jyotsna Pandey

Minutes by Mary Spalding

Item	Discussion
Welcome and Intro	Welcome to group and introduction of Professor Meghan Fox, GVSU Athletic Training.
Review minutes from previous meeting	Change comment culture to common culture in previous minutes.
MIPERC Simulation Design Competition	<p><u>Simulation Design Competition</u></p> <p>-The deadline for team applications was December 1. There are five student teams and two community teams. Student teams will be working with their advisors on design of simulation.</p> <p>-The deadline for submission of simulation design is February 1, 2018.</p> <p><u>Rubric and Assessment presentation</u></p> <p>-Lisa and Katie presented their findings to IRB for evaluation with regards to publishing the Simulation Design rubric and assessment tools. Lisa will present a poster at National Academies of Practice (NAP) in April.</p> <p><u>IPE Simulation Design Competition Agreement – see attachment</u></p> <p>-Samantha shared the IPE Simulation Design Competition Agreement for the IPE Simulation Workgroup to approve. Form was approved by group and has already been approved by Pat Smith.</p> <p><u>Sub Committee for selecting winners</u></p> <p>-A subcommittee was selected to read submissions which Samantha will distribute by email prior to their meeting. The group (Katie Branch, Samantha Worthem, Lisa Naymick, Michael Shoemaker, Andy Booth, Diane Green-Smith, Peggy deVoest and Geraldine Terry) will meet for 1 ½ hours in the middle of February and then bring their top three selections to the IPE Simulation Workgroup meeting which will be</p>

	<p>scheduled to occur at the end of February. Samantha will select dates for Doodle and have Mary distribute.</p>
<p>PIPES Meetings</p>	<p><u>PIPES Update previous event</u> -Event was held on December 6 from 5-6p in room CHS 123– Michigan Department of Corrections Panel Presentation. Event was attended by 30-35 participants. Lisa indicated there was not as much time for questions and answers at the end of the presentation. However, the panelists did open up the opportunity for students to job shadow. The data from the exit survey indicated the students gained perspective from other disciplines and increased their knowledge on the topic.</p> <p><u>Upcoming PIPES event</u> - See attached flyer and event link follows: https://www.gvsu.edu/miperc/module-events-view.htm?siteModuleId=CB6DCDB8-ECF2-F176-2639B64619697472&eventId=BE69135F-CE82-07D2-E31DE13CE1A92189</p> <p>The next PIPES event will be held on Tuesday, January 23 from 5-6p in room CHS 253 - End of January, 5-6:30p - Pregnancy, Childbirth and Postpartum Healthcare. Presentation will be taped but not streamed. There will be four speakers from a variety of disciplines as follows: Emily VanHoven, PT, DPT, AT, ATC Cristina Stauffer, LMSW Christa Peoples, BSN, RNC-OB, IBCLC Kristin Revere MM, CD</p> <p>-February - Genetic counseling</p> <p>-March event – in conjunction with Devos Medical Ethics Colloquy “The Ethics of Genome Editing” arranging a meet speakers event -March PIPES - – Sim Design Competition winner presented April - Sexual assault panel</p>
<p>Student Officers</p>	<p>Lisa and Sam will meet with Jessica to discuss student officer positions and how to move forward. Sam will distribute findings to Simulation Workgroup.</p>
<p>Next meeting</p>	<p>Doodle will be distributed for end of February</p>

IPE SIMULATION WORKGROUP - AGENDA
Friday- February 16th 2018
11:30am-12:30pm - CHS 340

Item	Discussion
Welcome and Intro	Welcome
Review minutes from previous meeting	Any changes
MIPERC Simulation Design Competition	<ol style="list-style-type: none"> 1. Simulation Design Competition <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - 4 student teams, 1 community member team - IRB accepted our application on the evaluation tool - Winners 2. Discuss Implementation of winning design for PIPES meeting March 21st (SP/Manikin, equipment, room, logistics) 3. Questions
PIPES Meetings	Lisa to give update
Student Officers	Updates -Officer applications were sent out
Next meeting	Schedule Next Meeting- March

IPE SIMULATION WORKGROUP - MINUTES

Friday – February 16, 2018

11:30 a.m. - CHS 340

IPE – Simulation Champion Work Group Meeting Minutes –

In Person Participants: Katie Branch, Samantha Worthem, Lisa Naymick, Mike Shoemaker, Geraldine Terry, Molly Paulson, Meghan Fox, Andy Booth, Carla Floyd Slobaugh, Chanel Newton, Denise Michalski

Skype Participant: None

Minutes by Denise Michalski

Item	Discussion
Welcome and Intro	Welcome to group.
Review minutes from previous meeting	
MIPERC Simulation Design Competition	<p><u>Simulation Design Competition</u></p> <p>-Subcommittee met and there was a tie on Design Competition. 1 Committee member team and 4 student submissions. The Winner: Team 1</p> <p><u>Simulation Design Project and Debriefing</u></p> <p>-Lisa Naymick - Debriefing questions seem broad. What is a good objective? She had confusion from students without a Nursing background. Group with Military background, dropped out, because design did not relate to them.</p> <p>-Michael – too many objectives. -Nancy Carlson - the objectives were confusing.</p> <p><u>Implementation</u></p> <p>Using the 16 y.o. anorexic scenario in the Fall. March 1st – announce winners and inform community members. March 21st – 119 CHS is reserved, 5:30-7:30 pm. Invite winners to act out scenario with an SP. This will take place in 315 CHS and stream it to 119 CHS. Winners should be acknowledged at this event. Have the whole group act in 315 and winners debrief the scenario. Debriefing should be done as a group.</p>

	<p>Participants should be thanked with a small GVSU gift and Congratulate Winner. Katie explained that the streaming of event could also be used for Hybrid students.</p>
PIPES Meetings	<p><u>Upcoming PIPES event:</u></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> -Event is being held on February 21 from 5-6p in room CHS 145 – Genetic Counseling Panel Presentation. 30 Reservations to date. -March event – in conjunction with Devos Medical Ethics Colloquy “The Ethics of Genome Editing” arranging a meet speakers event -March PIPES - – Sim Design Competition winner presented April - Sexual assault panel <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Andy gave contact: Patty Haist with the YWCA on Sheldon, Sexual Assault Program.
Student Officers	<p>Lisa mentioned the open student officer roles. Applications due: Fri., March 16. Fall 2018 is the start date of these positions and Lisa would like to start cross training in April.</p>
Next meeting	<p>Doodle will be distributed for end of March</p>

IPE SIMULATION WORKGROUP - AGENDA
Monday- March 19th 2018
1:00PM-2:00PM - CHS 340

Item	Discussion
Welcome and Intro	Welcome
Review minutes	Any changes
MIPERC Simulation Design Competition	<p>1. <u>Simulation Design Competition</u></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Recorded Simulation to be shown at PIPES event March 21st • Nancy Carlson leading debrief (advisor for winning team) • Lisa/Katie worked on getting all of the tax forms done for the students. Any new implementations for next year? • Spread the word of the PIPES Simulation! <p>New changes for next year <u>Simulation Design Project and Debriefing</u> Debriefing questions seem broad <i>Using NLN template, any way to explain this efficiently?</i></p> <p>What is a good objective? Confusion from students without a nursing background. <i>Provide examples? Suggestions?</i></p> <p>Group with Military background, dropped out, because design did not relate to them <i>Any way to change this?</i></p> <p>Too many objectives, confusing <i>Tell participants they only need one set of objectives, not simulation learning objectives and simulation scenario objectives as stated in the NLN template. Suggestions?</i></p> <p>2. <u>Questions</u></p>
PIPES Meetings	<p>Lisa to give update March 21st- Interprofessional Simulation March 26th- Devos Medical Colloquy April 5th- Sexual Violence Panel</p>
Student Officers	<p>Updates -4 applications received thus far</p>
Next meeting	Schedule Next Meeting- May: Recap Winter semester and plan for Fall Semester

IPE SIMULATION WORKGROUP - Minutes
Wednesday- April 11, 2018
12:00pm-1:00pm - CHS 340

Item	Discussion
Welcome and Intro	Welcome
Review minutes	Minutes of 3/19/2018 approved as of 4/11/2018.
MIPERC Simulation Design Competition	<p>1. <u>Simulation Design Competition</u></p> <p>19 students participated. Video recorded. Nearly 1 person from each discipline attended. Students discussed their roles in the simulation amongst the various disciplines. Recommendations: How can we get our event time to work better for SW? How can our event time work better with overall GVSU events? Look at survey results and revise rubric. Look at Friday events with extra credit.</p> <p>Winning design team asked to present at theConference.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Debriefing by Gerry Terry & Nancy Carlson • Great feedback • Questions
	<p>Lisa to give updates -Sexual Assault Panel 5 professionals from community. Other topics covered: Human trafficking, Title IX, domestic violence Guests: About 35 students attended. Recommendations: Ask faculty to send future topics that they would like covered so topics relate to classroom materials.</p> <p>Possible Fall events</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - FTLC program called <i>Design Thinking in the Classroom?</i> Jeff and Olivia are planning to design case study to look at a patient's case from a design thinking perspective. Written as an interactive case study. Plan to test with group of students in Fall. - Nadine from Spectrum – possible Simulation Event. - Students from different disciplines would collaborate. - Goal: Pilot study. Potential scholarship opportunity.

	<ul style="list-style-type: none">- Dr. Sheagren- Human Trafficking
Student Officers	Updates- Welcome to our 5 new Student Officers! 5 have accepted positions All advisory board members Responsibilities will be delegated. 1 student turned position down. Disciplines represented: Pre-PA, Hybrid OT, MD, Pre-SLP, Exercise Science
Next meeting	Next Meeting will be in August- Doodle will be sent out closer to the time.

IPE SIMULATION WORKGROUP - AGENDA
Tuesday- July 24th 2018
1:00PM-2:00PM - CHS 340

Item	Discussion
Welcome and Intro	Welcome
Review minutes	Any changes
Fall semester	<ol style="list-style-type: none"> 1. Fall events <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Human Trafficking - Spectrum Health Cardiovascular Simulation Center - Dr. Sheagren "Patients as Team Members" presentation - EMS simulation? - FTLC Design Thinking in the Classroom 2. Simulation Design Competition <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Launching date - Should we use NLN template again? - Discussed writing an example simulation for participants - Finalize in August meeting 3. Timing of events <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Change timing to fit disciplines' schedules such as Social Work - Friday events - Extra Credit 4. <u>Questions</u>
PIPES	Discuss Description/Objectives <ul style="list-style-type: none"> -Goals - Vision - Improvements?
Workgroup leaders	<div style="border: 1px solid black; padding: 5px;"> <p>Dr. Andy Booth and Dr. Mike Shoemaker down as Workgroup Co-Leaders on the website</p> <p>Samantha Worthem-Facilitator</p> <p>Does anyone else want to be a co-leader or facilitator?</p> </div>
Next meeting	Schedule Next Meeting- August

IPE SIMULATION WORKGROUP - Minutes

Tuesday - July 24th 2018

1:00PM-2:00PM - CHS 340

In-Person Attendance: Katie Branch, Samantha Worthem, Perry Griffith, Lisa Naymick, Geraldine Terry, Denise Ludwig, Molly Paulson, Monica LaPointe

Skype: Rebekah Short, Nada Metti, Libby MacQuillan, Jyotsna Pandey

Item	Discussion
Welcome and Intro	Round the table and Skype introduction of everyone in attendance
Review minutes	Minutes of 7/19/2018
<u>Human Trafficking Event</u> <u>Spectrum Health surgery observation</u> <u>Dr. Sheagren</u> <u>Life EMS Sim Event</u> <u>FTLC Design Thinking Case Study</u>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> - No date set - Panel type style of event - Ideas and suggestions are welcome - September or December - Still awaiting confirmation date from Spectrum (possibly October) - Students would first watch a montage of OR vignettes followed by a panel style event with various OR professionals answering questions and sharing how they work as a team - 40 participants – First come first serve for those who register for the event - More details to come at the next SIM Workgroup meeting - Will be asked to speak on November 6th or 13th - Dr. Sheagren will be asked to shorten presentation to allow more time for questions at the end - Possible staged simulation possibly related to an injured student athlete - Katie will contact the athletic training program - Katie meeting with EMS this Friday 7/27/18 - Denise Ludwig discussed case study scenario - Being published and group wants feedback - Potential PIPES event in Spring - Another possible opportunity for students to get involved

<p><u>Project RED</u> <u>Collaboration on</u> <u>substance abuse</u></p> <p><u>Sim Design</u> <u>Competition</u></p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Another possible opportunity for students to obtain Narcan training. - No date set - Possible for Spring semester <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Basic rules explained: 5 person teams made up of students or community professionals. First place gets to present at the conference along with a \$500 1st prize, a 2nd place prize of \$250 and a 3rd place prize of \$100. - Decision will be made at the next meeting on whether to hold the event again - Discussion was had on how to continue to best inform those interested in participating and how to best form teams. - Growth of the competition was also discussed
<p>Miscellaneous</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Discussed whether future can be scheduled in a way that allows more disciplines to attend especially those who attend evening classes. Also it was mentioned that future events could be streamed and recorded. Limit as much as possible scheduling events that overlap with other GVSU events. - For the next meeting Lisa will be doing some research on what some of the objectives could be for guest speakers - Workgroup Mission and Goals will be reviewed at the next meetings. - It was decided if Mike Shoemaker and Andy Booth are willing, the group members would like them to remain the co-leaders of the Workgroup - Sugar cookies with PIPES written on it was a possibility mentioned by Denise Ludwig for the fall start-up meeting - Discussion was brought up about if we should change the format of PIPES to align with the National Center for Interprofessional Practice and Education by providing students the opportunity to engage in discussions - Everyone happy with the workgroup leaders and facilitators- No changes
<p>Student Officers</p>	<p>Those in attendance Monica LaPointe, Rebekah Short & Nada Metti</p>
<p>Next meeting</p>	<p>An August-Doodle will be sent with some suggested date and times for the Workgroups next meeting</p>

IPE SIMULATION WORKGROUP - AGENDA
Tuesday- August 28th 2018
1:00PM-2:00PM - CHS 340

Item	Discussion
Welcome and Intro	Welcome
Review minutes	Any changes
Fall semester	<ol style="list-style-type: none"> 1. Fall events <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Monday, September 17th 5-6 DeVos Medical Ethics Colloquy - Monday September 24th 5-6 Dr. Sheagren - Wednesday October 24th 5-6:30 “Life inside the Operating Room” at the Jacob and Lois Cardiovascular Simulation Center Spectrum Health Cardiovascular Simulation Center (40 people) - Date/Time TBD Simulation with Life Ambulance - Tuesday December 4th 5-6:30 Human Trafficking Panel Presentation 2. Simulation Design Competition- Finalize today <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Launching date - Best way to promote? - How to form teams- new ideas? - Discussed writing an example simulation for participants 3. Workgroup Mission/Goals <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Keep the same or change <p>Long-Term Goal</p> <p>To facilitate development of interprofessional simulations to serve the educational programs and healthcare agencies throughout the Midwest.</p> <p>Short-Term Goal</p> <p>Assist the MIPERC Curriculum Workgroup in providing interprofessional education activities through developing and assisting with a simulation event for PIPES.</p> <ol style="list-style-type: none"> 4. <u>Questions</u>
PIPES	<ol style="list-style-type: none"> 1. Objectives for guest speakers- Specifics for each event or a couple general objectives we give out for each event to speakers/presenters? 2. Looking to send out electronic surveys- changes?

	3. Any other avenues to promote PIPES?
Next meeting	Schedule Next Meeting- Doodle will be sent out for September meeting